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GGGG Strongly Supports Construction of a New Jail

 The Executive Committee of the Garland Good Government Group would like to express its support of a County Jail expansion and the required bond issue and sales tax necessary to pay for it. Our organization released a report last fall about our community’s severe crime situation which indicated that the City of Hot Springs is ranked as one of the most dangerous cities in the country.  Shortly after the release of our October 2007 report, the FBI released their latest statistics which showed that Hot Springs has the highest property crime rate of any city with a population of over 30,000 in the entire country. Our organization believes that construction of an expanded jail is a vital step towards reducing our exorbitant crime rate.

After almost a year of closed meetings, the city finally provided the public an indication of what they propose by placing this item on the city board’s agenda next week. A $150 million plus tax over the next 20 years has been proposed to pay for a $34 million dollar jail. The report by Stephens Inc. attached to the city agenda states that $7.561 million is currently collected from the existing half percent sales tax.  Note that the proposed tax is a permanent tax. The $150 million total only includes taxes collected for the next 20 years or term of the jail bonds.  The tax will continue to be collected at the same rate beyond that time.
Remember the multi-million dollar convention center parking deck we were promised in 2001 when we approved a $39 million bond issue for the construction of Summit Arena and a parking deck?  It now appears that the tax money collected to construct that parking deck may have gone toward paying the $1 million dollar per year loss on A&P operations of the convention center. For this and other reasons, we are skeptical when told what our tax money will be used for.  The A&P and city appear to not be obligated to do what they or their vaguely written documents say. 

The Garland Good Government Group stands for open, honest, transparent government.  We believe we need a new jail and realize that we must also pay the increased cost of operating and maintaining it.  However, if radio equipment, officers in schools, new fire stations, or more trips to Hanamaki are needed, we should vote on those issues separately.

This issue is too important to load down with pork-barrel projects. We encourage every citizen to speak to their quorum court or city board representatives.  Tell them we want a new $34 million jail, not an additional $116 million in pork-barrel projects and a tax that never ends.  

In the interest of full disclosure, we should also have town hall type meetings to inform the public of the true issue followed by workshops, public hearings, and opportunities for the public to provide input.
